Horn Elementary Parent Teacher Organization General Meeting
April 11, 2017
Attendees:  See PTO membership list
Quorum was established.  Meeting began at 8:01am.

No General meeting in February due to weather.  Missy McClure motioned to approve the January PTO General Meeting minutes and Al Vickars seconded.  Minutes approved.
OFFICER REPORTS:

Principal – Vanessa Flores 
Thank you for PTO luncheon last week.  
Ms. Phillips needs help counting money for Jump Rope for Heart.

Horn Helping Hands Lemonade stand successful – raising money for Little Library.

Volunteer week (week of April 17-21) – new celebration for Horn.  Details TBA

3rd Grade Musical coming up April 20th at 6pm.
Field Days: Pre-K-2 on April 27, 3-5/SLC on April 28.
Vice Principal – Evan Grossman

No update
Teacher Liaison – Lauren Wasson

No update
President – JaneAnn Mann
Mr. Sammons needs another choir riser for a cost of $1,520. 
· Motion to approve up to $2,000 from Campus Maintenance (to include shipping costs): Mindy Kaplan, 2nd Joy Puzon.  Unanimous approval.  Motion passed
Mrs. Phillips requests 4 medium and 4 large bouncy horses for field day use – these are cheaper to purchase and reuse than to rent.  She currently has the equipment to inflate/ deflate and space to store. 

· Motion to approve up to $2,200 from CCC fund to cover cost of inflatable horses and shipping: Micol Rosen, Mindy Kaplan 2nd.  Unanimous approval.  Motion passed.

SLC requests money to help pay for buses for pre-approved field trips arranged by the Sam Houston Area Council.  

· Background: PTO funded $150 per student at the beginning of the school year for the kids to participate in a number of field trips.  This fee did not include the cost of buses.  Parental support in this group is not enough to cover costs.   SLC used their $1,000 CCC funds to pay for first set of buses.  Need additional $1,600 to pay for more buses.  Money is available in the Sunshine Fund. 
· Motion to approve $1,600 from the Sunshine Fund to cover SLC field trip buses: Missy McClure, Tricia Onufer 2nd.  Unanimous approval.  Motion passed.
1st VP – Tricia Onufer
Nominating committee has announced 2017-2018 PTO Board:
· President – Tricia Onufer

· Treasurer – Lisa McCarthy
· 1st VP – Rebecca El-Hakam
· 2nd VP – Jessy Morgenroth
· 3rd VP – Mindy Kaplan
· 4th VP – Ludy Andrade
· Community Relations – Marcela Landestoy
· Secretary – Dawn Miller

· Parliamentarian – JaneAnn Mann
· Community Sponsorship – Sapna Krishnan
· Teacher Liaison – Adriana Shetsky

Motion to approve 2017-2018 board slate: Micol Rosen, Al Vickars 2nd.  Motion/ Slate approved.  
New PTO Website will be debuted soon.  We are shifting to a new server which will be faster and better organized.  
2nd VP – Jesse Morgenroth
No update
3rd VP – Mindy Kaplan
The Spring Book Fair was a success!  Thank you to all who volunteered.  We raised approximately $9000 through both fall/ spring book fairs.
4th VP – Ludy Andrade
Parking update – Please remember to not park on south side of Holly Street during drop off/ pick up.  
No Place for Hate Update:

· NPFH has an activity coming up during school hours on 4/18.  The lesson is about reminding kids of what makes them feel safe/ worthy at school.  Details TBA.  
· Ms. Batke has more NPFH books available to the children in the library.  These are not for checkout.  She hopes to get a separate shelf for NPFH books.  

· NPFH shirts can be worn only on Friday and designated NPFH days.  
Spirit nights have not been as popular this year.  A survey will go out shortly for feedback.  Possible changes coming next year.         
Treasurer Team – Dawn Miller/ Lisa McCarthy
Balances: Checking $212,883.96, Savings $196,373.10 as of 4/6/17.  
There will be more expenses towards the end of the school year as teachers apply to use remaining funds available to them.  

Gala netted approximately $93,000.
Community Fundraising – Micol Rosen/ Sapna Krishan
New Spring t-shirts, designed by Marcela Landestoy, have arrived and are already sold-out.  PTO is considering placing a second order.  
Community Relations – Joanna Brandt 

No update
Parliamentarian – Kathryn Bernal
No update
Meeting adjourned at 8:22am.
Respectfully submitted,
Wendy Magid
Horn PTO Secretary
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